Freedom of Information Act 2000/Environmental Information Regulations 2004  
re: damage compensation
Your request for information has now been considered and the Council’s response to your questions is shown below.

You asked:

This is an information request relating to compensation paid to private housing companies for damages done by homeless people/rough sleepers to emergency accommodation.
Please include the information for each of the following financial years; 2019/20, 2020/21, 2021/22, 2022/23 (to present):
· How much has been paid annually to private housing companies for damage done by homeless people/rough sleepers in emergency accommodation
· Information on the damage done, if this is held. For example, if there are damage reports/incident reports provided by the housing companies along with the invoice for any damage

Answer:
The Council does not hold the information in a reportable format, so cannot draw it off in an effective way. The information is buried within approximately 3950 transactions.  At approximately 5 minutes per transaction (to determine whether the cost relates to damage or not) it would take us 330 hours to collate the information.
Section 12 of the Act makes provision for public authorities to refuse requests for information where the cost of dealing with them would exceed the appropriate limit, which for local government is set at £450. This represents the estimated cost of one person spending more than 18 hours in determining whether the department holds the information, locating, retrieving and extracting the information.

The Council has duly determined that to undertake such an exercise would exceed the limit specified above.
Even if we were to provide just the last year’s data this would still take around 47 hours. As such, we cannot complete the enquiry even partially in any meaningful way within the 18 hour limit.
This is therefore a Refusal Notice under Section 17(1) of the Freedom of Information Act, because under the provisions of section 12(1) of the Act, the Council estimates that to comply with your request in its current form will exceed the appropriate limit.

You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request, please write, explaining your grounds of appeal, to: 

Internal Review

Information Governance & Risk
Email: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk
